
 

Cartwright Central PS 
School Newsletter 

CCPS IMPORTANT DATES 
 

June 23 - Grade 8 Graduation Tribute 
 

June 26 - Last Day of School 
 
September 8 - First Day of School 

JUNE / SUMMER 2020 

Need to contact CCPS: 
Email: cartwrightps@ddsb.ca 

 
Want to see the latest goings on at CCPS: 

Follow us on Twitter @CartwrightPS 

 

hƩps://reportnow.ddsb.ca  

 

I can hardly believe the school year is coming to an end. I wish 
everyone a safe and happy summer break. See you all in       
September!  
If you need to get in touch with anyone at the school please 
contact cartwrightps@ddsb.ca or call 905-986-4227.  
The office will continue monitoring the office phones and 
emails regularly for the first week in July and the last week of 
August. Please note, all mail, email and phone messages will be 
held over the summer.  

 

Our school is in the fortunate  
position of being selected by the 
Durham District school Board to 
receive renovations and            
improvements in the form of an 
accessibility ramp to the library. 
The work is scheduled to begin in 
June, and the majority of the 

work is expected to be completed by the time the students  
return in September. However, because of the limited time 
frame during the summer months, it is possible that some minor 
aspects of the work will remain for completion in the fall. If 
this is the case, any areas still under construction will remain 
inaccessible to students and staff. The safety of all students 
and staff is a key part of our planning, and keeping students 
and staff safe at all times during this process is a priority for 
staff and the contractor. We look forward to welcoming you all 
back to our new and improved space.  
 

Brenda Young 

—‐ IMPORTANT —‐ 
Cartwright Technology Devices 

 

We were  pleased  to  help  our  families  this  spring with  the           
deployment  of  technical  devices.  This  gives  our  students            
opportuniƟes  during  Distance  Learning.  Please  hold  on  to 
any CCPS Technology Devices you were issued unƟl the fall.  



 

TentaƟve Class Structures 
 

JK/SK    Mrs Farrugia & Ms Croft 
JK/SK    Ms Makeeff & Ms Morrison 
JK/SK    Mrs Paterson & TBD 
Grade 1/2 Ms Barry 
Grade 1/2 Ms Rohrer 
Grade 2/3 Mrs Goss 
Grade 3/4 Mrs Morrow 
Grade 4/5 Mr Siberry 
Grade 5/6 Mrs Moase 
Grade 5/6 Mrs Campbell 
Grade 7/8 Ms Healey 
Grade 7/8 Mrs Roth 
SSP           Mrs Smith 

Class Placements 
 

Our staff take a good deal of time in September, creating a welcoming and supportive class 
environment. This is done to help allay any fears or apprehension children may 
have. Traditionally staff meet students in the yard on the first day and place them in the 
appropriate classes.  Together they develop and review rules, routines, supports and      
expectations to build the students’ comfort level. As always, if you have questions, we    
encourage you to contact the classroom teacher, as soon as possible. Of course, if you still 
have concerns, the school administrators are happy to talk to you and to follow up. Great 
communication and positive interactions make for a better school experience for all!  
 
Over the summer and into the fall, we usually experience changes in our enrolment with 
families moving in and out of the neighborhood. This necessitates moving students from 
class list to class list in order to meet specific class size provisions, to keep the numbers 
within DDSB and Ministry guidelines, and to take into consideration a number of variables. 
When we do this, we keep in mind parental requests and student need.   
  
Our student enrollment and staffing continue to evolve and may do so over the summer 
and into October. This may necessitate unforeseen changes that require us to reorganize 
our class allocations and staff assignments. 
 
See you in a few months. We’re looking forward to September already! 

 

HAVE A SAFE AND  
HAPPY SUMMER! 



 

Tips for parents  

• Work together to establish guidelines around texting, social media, live streaming, and gaming, such as who your child can do 

these things with and on what apps. It’s important to remember the platforms children intersect with need to be built with them in 

mind. This means proper age verification, moderation, and safety built into the design, such as platforms that do not allow     

children and adults to intermix without rules. 

• Remind your child that their safety is what is most important to you, and if they come across something or someone online that 

makes them feel uncomfortable they can come to you without fear of getting in trouble. 

• If you see, read, or hear anything sexual from an adult towards your child online, report it to Cybertip.ca. 

For additional online safety information and resources, visit protectchildren.ca/covid and for more information on offender tactics 

and warning signs, go to cybertip.ca/sextortion.  

 
At Cartwright Central P.S., we are a close-knit community and that makes it hard to say goodbye.  The good news is 
we are also a  welcoming community and that makes it easy to say hello! 
 

This year we say a special goodbye to staff who have transferred or who were on temporary assignments. 
 

Jeannine Poole, Retired Teacher 
Shannon Pelletier-Doyle, Long Term Occasional Teacher 

Blair Cowley, Long Term Occasional Teacher 
Marissa Mountford, Long Term Occasional Teacher 

Jennifer Kennedy, Long Term Occasional DECE 
Tara Casserly, Long Term Occasional DECE 

Stacey Bice, Transferring DECE 
Cara Tait, Transferring Coach 

 

Please join me in wishing them well on their next adventure! 
  

We also welcome new members to the CCPS team: 
 

Jaclyn Paterson, Teaching VP  
Christine Morrison, Transferring DECE 

 

Please join me in wishing them well in new adventures at CCPS! 



 

hƩps://forms.gle/NgVoFtCiruTxeqof7 

To register copy and paste this to your browser: 





 

  ———— IMPORTANT ———— 

Are you moving / not returning? 

Please  email  cartwrightps@ddsb.ca  if  you  are  moving  or  your  child(ren)  is/are  not      

returning to Cartwright Central PS next year.  If you are moving and are sƟll within our 

boundaries,  please  indicate  your  new  address  so  our  system  can  be  updated  and     

transportaƟon  can  be  noƟfied,  if  applicable.    If  you  are  moving  out  of  area  or  not      

returning, please indicate the new school your hild(ren) will be aƩending. 

School Start Up InformaƟon 

Prior to returning in September, please update your student and family informaƟon on 

the parent portal  or by  contacƟng  the office.    The office  reopens on Monday, August 

31st at 7:30 am.    It  is    important to complete these updates and verificaƟons prior  to  

returning in September so that the all informaƟon is the most up to date. 

Custody InformaƟon  

If  parent  /  custody  informaƟon  has  changed  please  update  your  informaƟon  online 
and  /or  contact  the  office.  If  you  have  custody  arrangements  or  sole  custody  it  is      
necessary to have a copy of all official documents on file at the school.  

Bussing InformaƟon 

To obtain bussing informaƟon for the next school year, please call the DSTS Automated 

Line  at  1‐866‐908‐6578  aŌer  mid  August.  Please  have  your  child’s  student  or  OEN    

number and date of birth. 

Class Placements 

Class placements will be available on the Parent Portal the last week of August.  Please 

note,  in  alignment  with  privacy  and  confidenƟality  requirements,  class  lists  are  no   

longer posted at the school and class placements may not be released over the phone.    

Cartwright Central PS 
10 Alexander Street, PO Box 190 
Blackstock, ON L0B 1B0 
Phone: (905) 986-4227 
Email: cartwrightps@ddsb.ca  
Safe Arrival: 1-844-350-2646, online or via app 
Kids Campus: (905) 986-5311 

Principal: Brenda Young 
SCC Chair: Angie Fairfield 
Trustee: Carolyn Morton 
Superintendent: Heather Mundy 905-666-6379 


